
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings. You may speak on matters of concern 
during the first 15 minutes of each meeting but please let us know well in advance. For council meetings, 
please notify Bernadette Ryan and for community boards, please notify Marilyn Ponsford.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note. If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning  
347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 1pm, Executive Meeting Room 

One
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 6 June, 9am, Izone Café Visitors Centre 

Meeting Room
	 (Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not all, 
of the meeting. Please direct any queries to the 
Corporate Services Manager, Douglas Marshall)

Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 12 June, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
	 (The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.)

Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 19 June, 4pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 18 June, 1pm, Executive Meeting Room 

One
Transportation & Road Safety Subcommittee
•	Thursday, 20 June, 9.30am, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 15 minutes 
are available for the public to speak.

Castle Hill Village Community Association
•	Monday, 10 June, 5.30pm, by Skype
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 18 June, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire Station
Coes & Chamberlains Fords Reserve 
Management Committee
•	Thursday, 6 June, 7.30pm, Sudeley Park
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 20 June, 7.45pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 12 June, 7.30pm, Osborne Park Hall
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Thursday, 6 June, 7.30pm, Dunsandel Volunteer 

Fire Brigade rooms
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 18 June, 8pm, Glenroy Hall
Glentunnel Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 11 June, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Community 

Centre
Greendale Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 8pm, Greendale Hall Pavilion
Halkett Community Centre Committee
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Halkett Community 

Centre
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Hororata Community 

Hall
	 (Public Forum on Hot Air Balloon Launching 

at the Reserve)
Kirwee Community Committee
•	Monday, 17 June, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community 

Hall
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Monday, 10 June, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports Pavilion
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 10 June, 7.30pm, Leeston Library/

Service Centre

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

Lincoln Community Committee
•	Monday, 10 June, 7.30pm, Lincoln Community 

Centre
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 19 June, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 11 June, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc.
•	Monday, 10 June, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Public Hall
Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 17 June, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Rugby 

Rooms
Springfield Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 11 June, 7.30pm, Tawera Hall
Springston Community Committee
•	Monday, 17 June, 7.30pm, Springston Hall 

Supper Room
Springston Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 6 June, 7.30pm, Springston Community 

Hall
Springston Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 19 June, 8pm, Springston Reserve 

Errol Tweedy Pavilion
Tai Tapu Community Association Inc.
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Tai Tapu Library
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Monday, 10 June, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
West Melton Reserve Board
•	Monday, 17 June, 7.30pm, West Melton Domain
West Melton Residents Association
•	Wednesday, 12 June, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 5 June
Arthur’s Pass	 11.30am – 12.30pm
Grassmere Lodge	 1.20 – 1.50pm
Castle Hill Village	 2.20 – 3pm

Thursday 6 June          
Council Headquarters	 2 – 2.30pm
Broadfield School	 2.55 – 3.30pm

Friday 7 June   
Kirwee School	 10.30 – 11.30am
Springfield School	 12.15 – 1pm

Monday 10 June
Cat’s Pyjamas Rolleston	 10.15 – 10.45am
Burnham County Montessori	 11 – 11.30am
Windwhistle School	 1 – 1.30pm

Tuesday 11 June
Cat’s Pyjama’s West Melton	 12.30 – 1pm
West Melton Learning Centre	 1 – 1.15pm
West Melton School	 1.15 – 2pm
West Melton Church	 2 – 3pm

Paparua Water Race 
Shutdown

The Council will be shutting down parts of 
the Paparua water race for maintenance

The race will be closed off from Saturday 8 
to Sunday 9 June for up to 24 hours.  

Races affected include: East Maddisons 
Road north of Goulds Road; Goulds Road 
race between State Highway One and 
Goulds Road, and all off-shoots. 

An affected area map is available at  
selwyn.govt.nz/water-race-outages. 

Any questions relating to this shutdown should 
be directed to Selwyn District Council on  
03 347 2800 (24 hour answer service).

Selwyn 
Launchpad 

Selwyn 
Disability 
Support 
Group

SELWYN LAUNCHPAD is the name 
of our recently established Disability 
Support Group set up to support youth 
between 16 and 30 in Selwyn District. 

We are holding our second report back 
to the public meeting on Tuesday 11 
June at 4pm at the Kirwee Hall Supper 
Room, Kirwee Domain, High Street, 
Kirwee. 

We have collated data on the young 
people who have registered with us 
to establish their exact needs, whether 
they be employment opportunities, 
social activities or further educational 
and recreational activities. 

If you are interested in hearing our 
story, or are a business, employer or a 
member of the public and you feel you 
could help us in any way, we would 
be delighted to hear from you and 
welcome you to attend our meeting.

For more information contact Sandra 
Gilmour, rjgilmour@xtra.co.nz, or Tania 
Pring, pringz@xtra.co.nz, or phone 
Sandra on 03 318 1757.

E Books @ Selwyn Library
Did you know that Selwyn Library currently 
has 495 electronic books under licence for 
you to borrow, read and enjoy?
They are all listed in our catalogue alongside 
other books. You can also browse them 
directly at http://selwyn.wheelers.co – you’ll 
just need your library card number and PIN 
to download titles. 
We’ve seen nearly 200 loans of e-books so 
far – it seems that they’re going to be popular!

Proposed lease renewal and 
existing lease variation to 
the Weedons Country Club 
Incorporated 
The Council proposes granting a lease 
renewal and a variation of an existing lease 
to the Weedons Country Club Incorporated. 
These documents relate to the site of the 
existing golf course and clubrooms.
The site forms part of the Weedons Reserve 
which is made up of all of Reserve 2357 and 
parts of Reserves 1596 and 1453 and Lot 2 
DP 27650 situated adjacent to McClelland’s 
and Maddisons Roads.
You can see a copy of the proposed lease 
and lease variation at the Council’s Rolleston 
Headquarters at 2 Norman Kirk Drive.
Submissions on or objections to the lease and 
variation must be sent to the Council in writing 
before 5pm on Friday 5 July 2013. For more 
information contact Rob Allen on 347 2861 
or e-mail rob.allen@selwyn.govt.nz.

FREE Child 
Restraint 
Information 
Evening
Thursday 6 June, 7:30pm, 
Rolleston Community Centre
Presented by Carolyn Bennison, Child Restraint 
Technician and Youth Road Safety Advisor for 
Selwyn District Council.

The session will cover topics such as: 

•	the basics of child restraints;

•	an overview of the different types of restraints;

•	child restraint safety statistics; 

•	when to change child restraints and why; 

•	things to be aware of; and much more.

You could win a brand new child restraint worth 
$300 just by attending! Child restraints will be 
on display and free resources and information 
for parents, caregivers and children will also be 
available.

To register, or to find out more, please contact 
Carolyn Bennison at Selwyn District Council on 
(03)  347  2944 or e-mail carolyn.bennison@
selwyn.govt.nz.

BOOKS BEFORE BEDTIME 
PYJAMA PARTY

Come along to the Leeston Library in your 
pyjamas, and share the New Zealand Post 
Children’s Book Awards finalist books with us on 
Tuesday 18 June from 6.30 – 7.30pm. 
You can listen to stories, decorate your own great 
cake and play with some fun apps on our iPads.  
Suitable for ages 2+.
This event is free and is suitable for the whole 
family.
To book please ring Leeston Library on 347 2960. 

Buy One Get One Free @ your Library this Winter!
During June, all the Selwyn Libraries will be running a Buy 1 get 
1 Free deal on all our rental fiction. Come and stock up for those 
chilly winter nights. It’s a bargain – $1.50 for two rental fiction 
books and you get to keep them for a whole four weeks! 



www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 4 June to 10 June

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

Residents 
telephone 
survey
The Council is carrying out its 
annual residents survey from 25 
May. The survey asks residents 
what they think of Council services 
like the water supply and roads 
and about the Council’s future 
plans for the district. 
To help our future planning we are also asking for 
residents’ views on topical issues. For example, 
in this year’s survey, we are asking people to 
comment on how the Council can help meet the 
needs of new residents.  
We will be contacting 1,000 residents and asking 
them to take part in the survey.  

SeniorNet Classes
SeniorNet classes resume in Lincoln on  
5 June. Classes are being held Wednesday 
afternoons and Friday mornings. Topics 
cover: introduction to computers, word 
processing, excel spreadsheets, internet 
and emailing.
For more information contact Lisa on 
021 023 291 89, 3245 7831 or by email 
lisael@vodafone.co.nz. 

Lincoln Scouts

Monster
Book Sale 
Fri, 7 June, 7 – 8pm 

Books $4
Sat, 8 June, 9 – 1pm 

Books $2
Lincoln Scout Den, North Town Belt

(next to Netball Courts)

This book sale is a fundraiser to 
assist the Lincoln Scouts in getting 
to the National Jamboree held in 
Fielding 2013 
Enquiries – please contact Sharon on  
325 2625.

LINCOLN SCOUT GROUP 

Celebrating Our 
Community’s Creativity –  

a Special “Show Off” 
Birthday Exhibition at the  

Selwyn Gallery
The Selwyn Gallery has been an important part of 
the Darfield community for 15 years now. To mark its 
15th birthday, the Malvern Community Arts Council is 
inviting people in the community who create beautiful, 
interesting and practical things to “Show Off” their 
creativity at a special one-week birthday exhibition. 

Anything you have created is welcome no matter what 
age you are.

The Arts Council asks that you 

1)	please register  your interest  by emai l ing  
mcac@clear.net.nz or calling 318 8702 before 
Monday 24 June, 

2)	bring along your entry on Friday 28 June between 
10am and 6.30pm with a $5 entry fee, 

3)	 identify if your work is for sale or not, and if so, what 
the price is and

4)	pick up your work from the gallery on Thursday 4 
July from 1 to 4pm.

Rolleston 
Envirotown 

Market

TV Takeback Program
The Council reached its target of 1,810 TVs sooner than expected for the 
Ministry for the Environment funded TV recycling scheme. As other areas 
of the greater Christchurch area have not reached their targets, we have 
been allocated another 800 TVs that can be recycled. This brings the 
new total to 2,610 TVs that can be collected as part of this programme.
TVs can be recycled at The Pines Resource Recovery Park on Burnham 
School Road during normal opening hours (Monday to Friday 9am – 
4.30pm, Saturday/Sunday 10am – 4pm).
They can also be recycled at the Sicon Yard in Darfield on Mathias St. 
This will be open for one day only on the 15 June from 9am – 3pm.
TVs will be collected under the Ministry for the Environment program 
until the limit of TVs we can accept has been reached. The number 
collected will be updated weekly on Council’s website.

It looks like Winter has arrived and snow has been falling in Selwyn. 
Although snow presents a challenge for drivers and they don’t want snow, 
it also brings many skiers to our district. Here are a few driving tips to 
remember when driving on roads covered with ice or snow. 

•	Avoid driving if possible, especially if conditions are poor

•	Drive slow on ice and snow

•	Drive with your head lights on dip for increased safety

•	Check the weather forecast and road conditions regularly

•	Increase following distances, the 2-second rule should be at least the 
4-second rule 

•	Winter maintenance vehicles may be on the 
roads, obey all instructions and do not pass 
unless instructed to

•	After snow begins to melt, be aware of ice on 
the roads, especially in shaded places 

•	Always carry a cell phone, a torch and warm 
clothing in the car, just in case your vehicle gets 
get stuck in snow. The wait for assistance can 
take time.

Remember, mother knows best. 

Do you know of anyone you 
consider deserves an award for 
his or her outstanding voluntary 

services to the Community? 
The Selwyn Central Community Board wishes to invite nominations for 
their bi-annual Community Service Awards. The awards acknowledge 
and recognise: 

•	voluntary service by residents of the Selwyn Central Community 
Board area, 

•	voluntary service by non-residents for the benefit of the area, 

•	voluntary service by a resident from the Selwyn Central Community 
Board who performs his or her service outside this community. 

Categories of service include recreation, youth activities, aged, 
welfare, educational service, cultural, religious and community affairs. 
Organisations, societies, clubs or individuals may make a nomination.

The closing date for nominations is Friday 12 July 2013. For a 
nomination form or further information, contact Marilyn Ponsford 
phone (03) 347 2710 or e-mail Marilyn.ponsford@selwyn.govt.nz

Nomination forms are also available from the Rolleston Offices,  
2 Norman Kirk Drive or the Rolleston Library, Rolleston Drive, Rolleston. 

Local produce and crafts 

For information email enquiries@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz or phone 347 8240 

Sunday  
9 June

10am to 1pm
Rolleston Square car park


